Graduate Council Meeting Minutes

CHAIRED BY: 
David Kieda



TIME: 
     3:00pm
DATE:

August 25, 2014


PLACE:      300 Park
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:  Krishnan Anand, Connie Bullis, Tim Formosa, Chuck Hansen, Susan Johnston, Laura Kessler, Winston Kyan, Robert Mayer, Paul Mogren, Valeria Molinero, Ginny Pepper, Sean Redmond, Ryan Smith, Mary Jane Taylor
EXCUSED MEMBERS:  Glen Hanson, H.Y. Sohn, Vanessa Stevens
FINAL AGENDA
1. Welcome and Introductions
Dean Kieda welcomed the Graduate Council to the first meeting of the 2014-15 academic year.  New members on the Council this year include Chuck Hansen (Engineering), Valeria Molinero (Science), Ryan Smith (Architecture + Planning), and Vanessa Stevens (Pharmacy).  
2.
Minutes of April 28, 2014 meeting
Vote:

Approved
Abstained:
1
Comments:
None
3.
Proposal for a Dual Degree: Master of Architecture and Master of Science in Architecture
4.
Proposal for a Dual Degree: Master of Architecture and Master of Real Estate Development
5.
Proposal for a Dual Degree: Master of City and Metropolitan Planning and Master of Real Estate Development
Keith Bartholomew Associate Dean, College of Architecture + Planning, presented three proposals for dual master’s degrees. 
Vote:

All degrees approved unanimously
Abstained:
None

Comments:
Ed Barbanell clarified the difference between a joint degree (inter-university) and a dual degree (intra-university). Ed Barbanell questioned the recompensation of differential tuition between departments. In order to keep financials equitable between departments, the School of Business and the School of Architecture share credits and differential tuition.

The MS degree is not professionally accrediated.


The dual degree offers the opportunity for shortening the process for obtaining both an MArch and MS degree. Students can currently complete both of these degrees; however, they must complete the entire sequence of classes for both.

6.
Proposed Change to Graduate School Program of Study Policy
Dean Kieda presented a proposed change in wording to the Program of Study language in the General Catalog.  One sentence in the current version of the language states that “A minimum of six credits of thesis research is require by The Graduate School.”  The proposed revision would change this sentence to read:  “For thesis-based master’s degrees, a minimum of six credits of thesis research is required by The Graduate School.”
Vote: 

Approved unanimously

Abstained: 
None

Comments:

Action Item:
Dean Kieda will research the statement from this same policy that, “Nine to 12 credit hours are elected,” and it will be discussed at the next meeting.
7. 
Information Items from the Graduate School
Dean Kieda presented information on 1) the thesis clearance process; 2) PPM revisions regarding visiting scholars and the thesis embargo; 3) OEO initiatives/training regarding violence against women.
Comments:
There was discussion around adding thesis information in the form of a video presentation and mini quiz to the qualifying exam for thesis students. A suggestion was made to require an abbreviated time between defense and submission of the manuscript. Manuscripts that are substandard need to be returned to the student, so that those documents do not put undue responsibility on the Thesis Office. A queue message system is being implemeted.
8.
Program Review Process

Donna White and Denise Haynie presented an overview of the Graduate Council review process and outlined duties of Council members serving on review ad hoc committees.  They indicated they are available to answer any questions Council members may have about the review process and preparation of summary reports.  

Action Item:
Abigail Ririe will resend a copy of the Red Book (review procedures),  proposed ad hoc committee assignments,  and description of ad hoc committee responsibilities.
9.
Interim Report on Ballet Department (information item)
Donna White presented an interim progress report submitted by former Ballet Dept. interim chair Linda Smith in connection with the most recent review of the Department of Ballet.
10. 
Center Institute Bureau (CIB) Update - Guidance Document and Review Cycle Discussion
Donna White presented information regarding the current state of centers, institutes, and bureaus at the University of Utah. Policy 6-001 is the framework for these units and a guidance document has been drafted in relationship to this policy.
Action Item:
Members of the Council are to review the Guidance Document and send input, suggestions, or concerns to Donna White before the next Graduate Council meeting.

Timeline:
The Guidance Document and Policy 6-001 are scheduled to be presented at the February meeting of the Academic Senate. The Graduate Council will need to vote to approve the document before this time.

Comments:
There are several determinations that still need to be made and added to the CIB Guidance Document, including: the composition of the review body, the review cycle, and which CIBs will need to be reviewed by the Graduate Council. Chuck Hansen and Denise Haynie suggested the CIB review be excised from the departmental review requirements in the Red Book. This would allow all CIBs to be on a similar review cycle. There is concern about CIBs offering curriculum or administering degrees. These CIBs should be classified as interdisciplinary programs. The question was asked if these units would then be subject to professional accreditation or Northwest accreditation.
Time of Adjournment 5:20pm.

The next Council meeting will be held 29 September 2014 at 3:00pm in Winder Board Room 300 Park.
